

STATE OF CONNECTICUT

CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051 Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950 E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov www.ct.gov/csc

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

March 12, 2020

Alex Murshteyn Site Acquisition Consultant Centerline Communications LLC 750 West Center Street Suite 301 W Bridgewater, MA 02379-1518

RE:

TS-VER-131-191226 – Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless request for an order to approve tower sharing at an existing telecommunications facility located at 80 Shuttle Meadow Road, Southington, Connecticut.

Dear Mr. Murshteyn:

The current deadline for the Council to approve, modify, or deny the above-referenced tower share is May 9, 2020. Please be advised that there is currently a statewide effort to prevent spread of the Coronavirus and this may adversely impact upcoming scheduled energy/telecommunications meetings and other Connecticut Siting Council (Council) business. In the event that Council business is disrupted and/or delayed, the Council will need additional time to act on this tower share request. The Council hereby requests an extension of the decision deadline until May 29, 2020.

The consent to the requested extension of time shall have the effect of tolling the Federal Communications Commission (FCC) 60-day timeframe in accordance with Paragraph 217 of the FCC Wireless Infrastructure Report and Order issued on October 21, 2014 (FCC 14-153).

We thank you in advance for your timely response to this matter.

Sincerely.

Melanie A. Bachman Executive Director

MAB/IN/laf

c: Council Members

